THE NORFOLK CHRONICLES

by Timothy J. Muise * * * * * *

- THE "MUGSY" MEMORIAL FOOD SERVICE PROGRAM SCHOLARSHIP TO BE AWARDED

The Brain Trust here at NorfolkWorld will be awarding a scholarship to cover the costs of a Food Service Training Program which will be offered in the memory of one of the finest slop-slingers to ever wear the tarnished DOC Badge. The Mugsy McGovern Memorial Training Program will teach one eligible trainee how to deny folks second hamburgers, how to limit hungry cons to one scoop of rice, and how to act tough while consorting with all sort of "gender fluid" folks in the back room of Unit 3-1.

Mugsy McGovern, an intrical part of the old NorfolkWorld "Sex For Information" ring, walked the toughest beat in the state by serving grub in Unit 3-1 for many years. No hamburger ever left his control and each and every grain of rice was accounted for. In that spirit our Director of Overclassification here, Ms. Medusa, proposed that they use the Inmate Benefit Fund to train one qualified individual each year to pass out state slop in the most frugal of manners. In order to qualify for the "Mugsy Money" you must be gender fluid, be able to eat a state hot dog without chewing it, and be willing to polish the boots of any frivolous d-report author that may "catch you in the back room". The first reports indicate that there are many, many applicants.

Boy is old mugsy missed here at NorfolkWorld. There is no one left to bluster at old cons, hand on panic button, or to play "Trot, Trot to London" with Brittany Queers or Ms. Betty. The ole Mugster, the Gimpy Penguin, and Check-In Charlie Fillis ran one of the largest sex for info rings ever reported and rumor has it that the played several games of "hide the Brushy Creek sausage" and "horizontal mambo" with the "boys" in the 3 Block; a real Bacchanal for all! I'm sure all those memories will serve the program well. Maybe someone could contact Mugsy down in Provincetown for comment?

- PRISONERS TO SHOWER WITH HOMEBREW AND TOWEL OFF WITH K-2

In an extremely progressive take on dealing with the drug problems and drought issues here at NorfolkWorld The Warden has decidied to allow men to shower at "any time" as long as they use the abudance of homebrew that is available around the prison. In a one week period over 50 gallons of this fermented fruit nector of the God's was found down in Probation Unit 1 alone. The CRAP Program blocks, 7-1, 7-2, & 7-3, produce an average of 250 gallons per week, and the One Block and Four Block are just behind that. With such deluge of drink being delivered weekly it only makes sense to let men shower in the hooch. In a true stroke of brilliance the Asssitant Warden will allow men to keep 50% of their synthetic marijuana sheets as long as they use the other 50% of their K-2 to "towel off" men who take homebrew showers. The prison will even supply 50 pounds of Orange Pekoe tea to help "smoke em' if you got em'" in the towel off program. The Director of Overclassification said, "I've been bathing in booze for years, look what it's done for me!" These are the best of the best here at WallyWorld!